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PLUMTREE ANNUAL PARISH MEETING
Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held at the Burnside Memorial Hall at 6.45 pm on Monday 22nd May 2023
Present: 
Cllr M Bylina (Chairman), Cllr M Clark, Cllr R Fielding and Cllr A Kerrison, Cllr P Perkins, Cllr J Richards, Rushcliffe Borough and Nottinghamshire County Councillor J Cottee, Rushcliffe Borough Councillor Tony Wells, Rushcliffe Borough Councillor Rob Inglis, R Hague (Clerk) and 1 Members of the Public
1
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies received from Cllr A Burnett.
2
CHAIRMAN’S ANNUAL REPORT FOR 2022/23

Cllr Bylina presented the annual report of the Parish Council. 

By recent standards, we have had quite a busy year in the village. We started with a flurry of activities, centred around the celebration of the Platinum Jubilee of Her Majesty the Queen. On Thursday June 2, we came together, along with residents of Normanton on the Wolds, at St Mary’s Church to light a beacon at 9.45pm as part of a coordinated national event. The choir of St Mary’s church sang a specially commissioned piece called “Majesty”. The weather was kind, and it was lovely to see so many there. 

This was to be followed by a street party for residents on Church Lane on Sunday June 5. However, the weather intervened, and it poured with rain, forcing a last-minute change of plans. Thanks to Mike Clark, the Burnside Hall Trustees, and many residents, the Burnside Hall was transformed with bunting and balloons, ensuring that the village party went ahead. It was a most enjoyable afternoon, and in the end, the sun even shone... 
To commemorate the weekend, the parish council ordered a quantity of commemorative mugs, which bore a coloured picture of Her Majesty the Queen, and these were sold at cost to residents.

On August 31 last year, our parish Clerk, Mike Elliott retired after many years of great service, for which we offer our sincere thanks. However, life must go on, and we were delighted to welcome our new Clerk, Rebecca Hague. Rebecca is the first point of contact for all village enquiries, and can contacted at; clerk@plumtree.parish.email
The next notable date was September 8. This was date that the Tour of Britain cycle race visited Plumtree again. Lots of people lined the streets to see the multiple support vehicles, police motorcycle outriders, and the multi coloured peloton swoop through the village. The sun shone, and it was a lovely way to end the morning. In the afternoon however the mood became very sombre, when it was announced that at 3.10 pm, Her Majesty the Queen had died at Balmoral. There then followed 10 days of national mourning ahead of the State funeral. The parish council coordinated the flying of the Union flag, and opened a book of condolence which was housed at the St Mary’s church. My thanks go to Tony Darby, the churchwarden for his great support with these activities.

Onto more mundane matters, the BT Openreach activities to enable full FTTP capabilities across the village were completed, allowing the whole village to enjoy high speed fibre broadband connectivity if they so wish. More recently, Severn Trent Water undertook to install a brand-new water main through the village and onto Keyworth. This resulted in the closure of Station Road to vehicles for several weeks, which was either a blessing or a curse, depending on whether it impacted your daily commute, or enhanced the calm of living in a rural village…

Please keep an eye on our parish website; www.plumtreeparishcouncil.org.uk for regular news updates.

3
REPORT ON THE FINANCES OF THE PARISH COUNCIL FOR 2022/23

Cllr Bylina read out the finance report. 


During the financial year 2022/23 the Parish Council received a total income of £7911.36 and had a total expenditure of £7809.71 leaving a closing bank balance of £6927.19. Notable items of expenditure for 2022/23 included 50% of the cost of the jubilee band at £600 and a donation of £1500 towards work on the cricket club car park.
The Parish Council is expecting an increase in line with inflation on all areas of expenditure for 2023/24. Taking this into consideration and in order to maintain a suitable level of reserves it has become necessary to increase the precept to £6080. This equates to an increase of 12.3% or in monetary terms from £43.44 to £48.80 per year, on a band D property. It is unlikely such a significant increase will be required next year.
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4

ANY OTHER BUSINESS 

The minutes of the last Annual Parish Meeting were accepted and signed by Cllr Bylina as a true account of the meeting.

5

OPEN SESSION
A resident noted that it would be nice if the grass cuttings from the verges could be collected up when the grass is cut.
Meeting closed 6.57pm.
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